

## OFFICE OF THE CITY MANAGER 301 King Street, Suite 3500 Alexandria, Virginia 22314-3211

MARK B. JINKS City Manager

June 9, 2016

703.746.4300 Fax: 703.838.6343

Mr. Paul Gilbert, Executive Director Northern Virginia Regional Park Authority 5400 Ox Road Fairfax Station, Virginia 22039

Dear Mr. Gilbert

As you are aware the City Department of Recreation, Parks and Cultural Affairs has been a long-time user of the Cameron Run Regional Park water facilities. Those facilities provide a valuable, fun experience for the participants in the various summer camp programs operated by the City government. We have always understood that our camp participants and counselors, as well as all other group-based users of the water facilities have a responsibility to follow the written safety rules and regulations established by the NoVa Parks for the use of the Cameron Run Regional Park water facilities. The City operated summer camps, when using the NoVa Parks water facilities, will continue to follow those rules and regulations as established for and applied to paying customers and groups.

Sincerely,

Mark B. Jinks City Manager